
EXTRACT FROM TEACHING AND LEARNING COMMITTEE MINUTES: 13.10.10

10.163
CALCULATION OF SUMMARY MARK FOR AWARDS 

The Committee received paper TLC/10/42 from Professor Ó Dochartaigh proposing to change the method for calculating and reporting summary marks for awards.

Currently each module was weighted by its credit point value as a share of 100%, with the score calculated to two decimal points.  These were then added up, and the total was rounded up or down to the nearest whole number which identified the appropriate degree classification.  Professor Ó Dochartaigh proposed that in future marks be multiplied by the number of credits in the module and that these figures be added together and the sum divided by the total credits to give a final overall mark.

The Committee noted that all borderline cases were subject to close internal and external moderation and that the effect of the change would be marginal.  It would, however, assist the process of reconciling the summary mark and classification, where a borderline candidate whose result had been rounded down merited a higher class than the final mark indicated.  The Students’ Union representatives were supportive of the proposed change.

AGREED:

i) that the new method for calculating summary marks be adopted with immediate effect;

ii) that the Director of Student Administration be asked to introduce the new method in the presentation of future result sheets;

iii) that marks continue to be calculated to two decimal points.

